
Fire District No. 3 
TOWNSHIP OF HANOVER, COUNTY OF MORRIS 

 

RESOLUTION APPOINTING SPECIAL INVESTIGATOR 
 

AUGUST 26, 2019 
 

RESOLUTION 19-08-26-70 
 

WHEREAS, there exists a need for a special investigator for labor matters for the 
Commissioners of Fire District No. 3, Township of Hanover, County of Morris, 
concerning various responsibilities undertaken by said Commissioners, and   
 
WHEREAS, the Commissioners are desirous of making an appointment to this position, 
and 
 

WHEREAS, funds are available or will be available for the purpose of obtaining such 
services; and 
 

WHEREAS, the Local Public Contracts Law (N.J.S.A. 40A; 11-1 et seq.) provides that a 
governing body may award a contract without public advertising for competitive bidding, 
where the nature of said contract is in the form of a professional service, and  
 

WHEREAS, the subject resolution providing for the awarding of this contract relative to 
professional services, and the notice of award of said contract shall be made available for 
public inspection, and  
 

WHEREAS, the Local Public Contracts Law (N.J.S.A. 40A; 11-1 et seq.) provides that a 
notice of the award of said contract be published in a newspaper, said advertisement 
stating the nature, duration and amount of the contract.  
 

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Commissioners of Fire District No. 
3, in the Township of Hanover, County of Morris, as follows: 
 

1. Ursula Leo, Esq. of Laddey, Clark & Ryan, LLP, 60 Blue Heron Road Suite 300, 
Sparta, New Jersey is hereby appointed as labor investigator for this Board to serve 
for a term so designated by the Board, and 

 

2. Expenditure for said investigator shall be on a fee for services basis and shall not 
exceed $10,000.00 unless authorized by the Board, and 

 

3. Notice of this award shall be published in the official newspaper and shall be made 
available for public inspection. 

 

It is hereby certified that this resolution is adopted by the Board of Fire Commissioners 
on this the 26th day of August, 2019. 
 
 
 
Robert B. Callas, Secretary 
 


